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The Board of Trustees of Concord Township met in special session on Monday, January 3, 2011 at the Concord Township Fire Station to organize for 2011.

The Fiscal Officer, presiding, called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.  The roll was called; present were Trustees Karen Koch, Bart Johnson and Joe Garrett.

The Fiscal Officer presented the minutes of the previous meeting.  One correction was noted.  Ms. Koch moved to accept the minutes as amended and Mr. Johnson seconded this motion.  Vote: Koch, yes; Johnson, yes; Garrett, yes.  Motion passed.

The Fiscal Officer opened the floor for nominations for 2011 Chairman of the Board.  Mr. Johnson moved to nominate Ms. Koch for chairman.  Mr. Garrett seconded this motion.  As there were no other nominations, upon roll call vote:  Koch, yes; Johnson, yes; Garrett, yes.

The Fiscal Officer opened the floor for nominations for 2011 Vice Chairman of the Board.  Mr. Johnson moved to nominate Mr. Garrett for vice chairman.  Ms. Koch seconded this motion.  As there were no other nominations, upon roll call vote: Koch, yes; Johnson, yes; Garrett, yes.

Mr. Garrett moved to appoint Mr. Johnson to serve as Executive Board member.  Ms. Koch seconded this motion.  Vote: Koch, yes; Johnson, yes; Garrett, yes.

The meeting was then turned over to the 2011 Chairman, Ms. Karen Koch.
NEW BUSINESS


It was noted the Board of Trustees will hold their regular township meetings on the second and fourth Mondays of each month, as approved at the November 30, 2010 meeting.  Meetings will begin at 7:00 p.m. and will be held at the Concord Township Fire Station, 7943 Dublin Road, Delaware, Ohio.

Mr. Johnson moved to allow the Fiscal Officer to invest township funds in the best interests of the Township as prescribed by Ohio Revised Code.  These monies are invested in reputable financial institutions which have a contract with Concord Township for Deposit of Public Funds.  PNC and Delaware County Bank are currently used.  Mr. Garrett seconded this motion.  Vote: Koch, yes; Johnson, yes; Garrett, yes.

Ms. Koch moved to accept from the Fiscal Officer the road inspection assignments (attached).  Mr. Johnson seconded this motion.  Vote: Koch, yes; Johnson, yes; Garrett, yes.  Jerry Ungashick, Delaware County Engineer’s Office, will be contacted to help with road inspections and maintenance information for 2011.  The road project estimates are due to the county in February.


Discussion was held regarding 2011 salaries for township personnel.  Mr. Garrett moved and Mr. Johnson seconded to suspend the longevity program for the road and zoning departments.  Vote:  Koch, yes; Johnson, yes; Garrett, yes.

Mr. Garrett moved to continue with the current Zoning Fee Schedule (v. July 28, 2005).  Mr. Johnson seconded this motion.  Vote: Koch, yes; Johnson, yes; Garrett, yes.

Mr. Garrett moved to increase the Cemetery Fee schedule for Openings and Closings to $350.00 weekdays and $500.00 weekends.  Mr. Johnson seconded this motion.  Vote: Koch, yes; Johnson, yes; Garrett, yes.  It was noted the cemetery records need updated and a deed buy-back will be presented at the next meeting.

The Fiscal Officer presented the 2011 Township Annual Appropriations.  Mr. Johnson moved the adoption of the following Resolution (010311-1):  Be It Resolved by the Board of Trustees of Concord Township, Delaware County, Ohio, that to provide for the current expenses and other expenditures of said Board of Trustees, during the fiscal year ending December 31, 2011, the following sums be and the same are hereby set aside and appropriated for the several purposes for which expenditures are to be made for and during said fiscal year, as follows, viz:

General Fund



$3,248,099.00
Motor Vehicle License Tax Fund

$     25,000.00

Gasoline Tax Fund


$   221,250.00

Cemetery Fund



$     32,400.00

Fire District Fund


$3,526,100.00

Road District Fund


$   988,000.00

Capital (Twp Admin Bldg) Fund

$   766,130.58
Township MVL Permissive Fund

$     88,500.00

TOTAL




$8,895,479.58
Mr. Garrett seconded the Resolution and the roll being called upon its adoption the vote resulted as follows:  Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.


Mr. Johnson moved to adopt a Resolution (010311-2) allowing the Fiscal Officer, in the event there is an inadequate amount in the line item or appropriation to pay incoming bills, to make the necessary inter-fund transfers as needed to meet obligations.  Mr. Garrett seconded this Resolution to allow inter-fund transfers.  Vote: Koch, yes; Johnson, yes; Garrett, yes.

Mr. Garrett moved to adopt a Resolution (010311-3) approving the use of township funds for payment of Delaware County Regional Planning Commission dues for 2011, calculated at a population of 9229 x $1.04 per person, totaling $9,598.00.  Ms. Koch seconded this Resolution for payment of DCRPC dues.  Vote: Koch, yes; Johnson, yes; Garrett, yes.


Ms. Koch moved and Mr. Garrett seconded for the township to pay the dues to the Delaware County Township Association for all elected officials.  Vote: 3-0.

FIRE DEPARTMENT REPORT

Mr. Garrett moved to continue the services by Dennis Bambach, MD as medical director to Concord Township EMS, including timely review of EMS runs and reports with appropriate teaching, approximately quarterly didactic sessions offered to the entire EMS staff, review and advisement of protocols, review and sign drug license, and general medical director for the calendar year 2011, for the fee of $7,000.00.  Mr. Johnson seconded this motion.  Vote: 3-0.


Chief Cooper noted the 2011 full-time fire staff salaries were increased five percent, as approved in the Union contract passed last fall.  


Chief then presented the 2011 pay package for the part-time fire staff.  Per Chief Cooper’s recommendation, Mr. Garrett moved the part-time longevity/holiday bonus calculations will be suspended for 2011, and all part-time staff will receive a $1.00 per hour increase.  Ms. Koch seconded this motion.  Vote: 3-0.


The Fire Chief’s salary for 2011 was discussed.  Mr. Garrett moved and Mr. Johnson seconded to increase the Fire Chief’s salary three percent for 2011.  Vote: 3-0.


It was discussed if an IT position needs to be created for the township.  No action taken.


The Fiscal Officer noted the January Board meetings will be the 10th and 24th.

Mr. Johnson moved to adopt the Resolution (010311-4) that Loveland & Brosius, LLC law firm be employed on an annual basis for the calendar year 2011 to represent the Township as its outside legal counsel on an hourly basis not to exceed total compensation of $5,000.00.  Mr. Garrett seconded the adoption of this Resolution.  Vote: Koch, yes; Johnson, yes; Garrett, yes.


The fire department future station and apparatus reserve funds were discussed.  The motion for the reserve funds was made last year with no specification where the monies for the new funds were to be transferred from.  Discussion continued on use of levied versus general fund monies.  Mr. Johnson moved to cancel funding the reserves since neither was created due to procedural issues.  Mr. Garrett seconded this motion.  Vote: 3-0.  The Trustees would like to readdress the creation of the reserve funds after the new township building is completed.


Security alarm system bids were received for the new building.  Low bid was from Midwest Total Systems for $2724.00, including glass break and motion sensors and an infrared component.  The entry card system would automatically disable the alarms for use of the building.  Mr. Johnson also mentioned bids proposed for keyless entry systems for controlled access.  Three bids were received with Midwest again the low bid at $1954.00.  Mr. Johnson moved and Mr. Garrett seconded to award the security system and keyless entry system installation to Midwest Total Systems for a total of $4,678.65.  Vote: 3-0.


Year-end financial information was presented to the Board by the Fiscal Officer.  Completing business the Fiscal Officer certified funds have been appropriated and money is in the treasury to pay the bills.  Therefore, Mr. Johnson moved and Mr. Garrett seconded to approve year-end purchase orders and pending warrants #838-845, void 7081 and 7098, 7547-7556, all totaling $192,302.98.  Vote: 3-0.


As there was no further business, Ms. Koch moved to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Johnson.  Vote: Koch, yes; Johnson, yes; Garrett, yes.
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